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“Ask Mary Jane.”  That is what everyone said when I had one of many questions.  Mary Jane is 

the acknowledged historian of the parish, a record keeper whose love for the church shines 

through in everything she does.  It is she who had the vision to salvage dumpsters of documents 

from the rectory when it was undergoing renovation in 1968 and who took pictures of the soon to 

be demolished parish school.   It is she who lovingly compiled dozens of scrapbooks relating to 

the life and times of St. Joseph’s.  Mary Jane’s compilations have been invaluable.  Her 

knowledge of the parish and church is encyclopedic.  If I had an ecclesiastical question relating 

to terminology or spelling, she usually knew immediately—or had a Catholic dictionary at the 
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of you in this book.  What a treasure she is!  And Sister Marlene fielded endless questions, some 

late at night.  For her patience and guidance, I am indeed grateful. 

 

 Along the way, Father Dan recruited Matthew Meade, home from the seminary, to help 

with graphic design of the fledging book.  And then in the final stages, I recruited my daughter, 
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this community!  Many articles were gleaned from clippings taken from our local paper, some of 

which are undated and unpaged.  From special events such as a Golden Jubilee of a pastor to the 

25 cent chicken dinners hosted by the Catholic ladies to raise money for the new church, our 

paper was there.  It was an invaluable source.    Ruth Hastings, in addition to being Centennial 

Chair, authored articles for the Spectator and is responsible for many pictures as well as vivid 

recollections of her life lived in the parish.  She is another St. Joseph Parish treasure.  Other 

sources including the Catholic Missourian, works edited by Lee Keck, the History of Marion 
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Missouri, have been so helpful  The work of all authors cited has been of unlimited assistance, 

and I have tried to give proper credit to them. 
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Rothweiler, long-time parishioner.   As individual as each of your experiences were, there was a 

collective experience revealed as well—that of being a Catholic school kid.  Those of us who are 

products of other parochial educations can identify along with you, and I hope our children, who 
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thanks to Cheryl Hirner for her assistance with the final copy.  Her patience and expertise were 
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 The story of this church is the story of its people.  For all the people who graciously 

shared their memories, it is your accounts which make history come alive.  If you identified 

people in a faded picture, told an anecdote, or patiently fielded a question, I thank you.  To all 

the unnamed people who helped me along the way, I am most grateful. 

 

This book is an attempt to sort out a rich history of a particular time, place, and faith.  As 

we are now in the second century in our beautiful Gothic church, built so long ago, another part 

of our history is being written.  It is my hope that others will continue to preserve and examine 

the rich heritage of St. Joseph Church. 

 

Mary Beth Lenzini 

June 2002 
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